

June 21, 2018

## OBCCTC Update 2018 Licensing and Tag Management Policy

This Bulletin is to advise all stakeholders that the Office of the BC Container Trucking Commissioner's annual licensing process is now complete, new licences have been issued and licensees will be receiving their licences shortly.

The Tag Management Policy's (the "Policy") Q2 truck tag performance review will occur in mid-July, after which time the OBCCTC will begin preparation for the fall review of the Policy. Truck tag policy is directly linked to the regulatory scheme and therefore, as part of the current regulatory review, truck tag policy will also be considered. While this work is underway, the issuance of additional truck tags under the Policy will be suspended. Effective immediately and until further notice, the OBCCTC will not be accepting applications for additional truck tags.

Sincerely,

OFFICE OF THE BC CONTAINER TRUCKING COMMISSIONER

hal of the

Michael Crawford Commissioner